
South Otago High School  
Newsletter 6th July 2018 
Nga mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa  
Warm greetings to you all 

Farewell and welcome 
The school 
wishes a fond 
farewell to our 
HOD Technology 
Mrs Kathleen 
Hepburn. Mrs 
Hepburn has 
taught at South 
Otago High 
School for seven 
years. As a mark 
of the esteem 
with which she is 
held in by the 
students a lunch 
and farewell 
ceremony took 
place yesterday. She was gifted a pounamu and sent 
off with a rousing haka. Mrs Hepburn will be 
missed by the students and staff of the school and 
we wish her all the best for next term and beyond.  
 
I also want to extend a warm welcome to Mr Owen 
Doherty and his family. Owen is travelling to us 
from Ireland and will be taking the Woodwork and 
Graphics classes for the remainder of the year. His 
passion and expertise will be a real asset to the 
school.  
 
Finally 
The term has wound down and the students are 
making their way into your care. We want to wish 
them a happy holiday. Rest up, relax and find some 
time for yourselves over the next two weeks. The 
staff look forward to seeing the students after the 
break ready for a big term of learning and success.  
Ka kite ano 
Mr Paul McDowall 
Acting Principal 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
Kia Ora Tatou 
Greetings 
NCEA Review  
As many of you may have seen in the news recently 
there is a significant NCEA review currently 
happening. The Ministry are looking for schools, 
students and whanau to give feedback on this. This 
process takes place from May through to 
September. Early next term I will provide some 
further information on this and the ability for 
parents to feed back to the school so we can make a 
submission to the Ministry.  A link with further 
information for those who are especially interested 
is conversation.education.govt.nz 
If you have any comments or concerns regarding 
this please do not hesitate to email in regards to it. 
 
Recent ERO visit 
Earlier this term ERO were at school conducting 
their cyclical review process. At the most recent 
BOT meeting we returned the draft findings without 
challenge. Such is the positivity of the report we 
look forward to sharing it with you all as soon as 
possible next term. I would like to take the 
opportunity to thank the staff for all of their on-
going efforts to make this school the special place it 
is to be a part of. I would also thank the students for 
their part in this as it is they make our school a great 
to work at.  
 

 

Upcoming Events Term 3 

¶ Monday 23rd July  .............................................................. First Day Term 3 

¶ Monday 3rd  - Friday 8th September   ................................ Tournament Week 

¶ Dates to be confirmed  ........................................................ Senior School Exams 

 

Upcoming Events Term 4 

¶ Wednesday 7th - Friday 30th November  ........................... NCEA  Exams 



Breakthrough Parenting Programme 
Kokiri Training Centre is now taking enrolments of fathers (who may not be not actively involved with their 
children) for this free programme (first week of August) in Balclutha. 
 
Parents who require further information are welcome to contact me at school for further information or please feel 
free to contact Manager Mathew Kiore  0272653085,  forward confidential expressions of interest 
to admin@kokiricentre.co.nz 
Cath Bloxham 
Guidance Counsellor 

Library News 
Well here we are at the end of term two. It seems to 
have flown by very quickly and Im sure we will all 
enjoy a break and hopefully get to fit in some reading. 
Students have been coming to see me to extend their 
books for the holidays which is great. We do still have a 
number of overdue books out there though so if 
everyone could have a look over the holidays and bring 
them back at the start of next term that would be great. 
 
Recently I went to a book buying evening at Paper Plus 
in Dunedin and came across a neat little book called 
Sticking with Pigs by Mary-Anne Scott. This looks like 
a great pig hunting adventure book and I'm sure our 
students will be keen to get their hands on it. About 
Wolf, a boy who feels left out when his brother is 
diagnosed with Addison's disease. One day Wolf's 
Uncle Jeremy takes 
him out for a pig hunt, 
but things don't quite 
go according to plan 
and when Uncle 
Jeremy is injured and 
cant make it out of the 
bush, Wolf has to go 
and find help which is 
a whole new adventure 
as he has never even 
been hunting before 
and now must try to 
find his way back by 
himself.  A great book 
for hunters and those 
who enjoy stories 
about the bush. 
Katrina Pudney 
Librarian 

Below: 9M balloon launch success. From left Ryan 
Lloyd, Logan Mosley, Brooklin Smith  

 
 

 

 

Support South Otago High School net-
ball - Order your NEW 2018 | 2019 
EntertainmentÊ Membership now! 
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/
orderbooks/2605w09 

 

 



Year 13 Leadership 
Year 13 students met with our Year 9 students on Thursday morning in Mentoring time. Ruth Ratcliffe (Youth 
Worker), Pat Wyatt (Public Health Nurse) and I enjoyed serving them a hot chocolate and students discussed some 
of the support networks available in and outside the school. Our Year 13 students are key role models to our juniors 
and help maintain a supportive environment at school. Posters are being created that encourage students to 'Speak 
Up' when they have a worry or concern. There are lots of people that may be able to help. Our First XV Captains are 
shown here in an example of the posters that will be displayed around school next term. Thanks goes to Mr Munro 
(photography) and Mr Todd (design) who have helped me with these posters. 
Cath Bloxham 
Year 13 Dean 
 
 


